

**CONCORD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
CONCORD-CARLISLE REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT**

120 MERIAM ROAD CONCORD, MA 01742 PHONE: 978.318.1500 FAX: 978.318.1537 www.concordpublicschools.net

To: Diana F. Rigby, Superintendent of Schools

From: John F. Flaherty, Deputy Superintendent 

Date: July 3, 2012

Re: MSBA Correspondence of June 26, 2012

In response to the MSBA letter dated, June 26, 2012 I am recommending the following motion be voted by the Regional School Committee and the Building Committee to address the concerns noted in the letter from Mary Pichetti, Director of Capital Planning.

Motion

The Concord –Carlisle Regional School Committee certifies that the District acknowledges and agrees that the alternative gym must remain detached from the building and that all costs associated with the alternative gym will be clearly identified and separated from the costs associated with the design and construction of the main building. The District also certifies its understanding that if the District moves forward with a Project Scope, Project Schedule, or Total Project Budget that does not adhere to the project approved by the MSBA, that the MSBA may require the District to:

- Present its revised Project at a meeting of the MSBA’s Facilities Assessment Subcommittee
- Seek another vote from the MSBA Board
- Seek additional votes from the Regional School Committee and approvals at Town Meetings of member districts before proceeding any further into design development
- Acknowledge that the MSBA reserves the right to terminate the Project Funding Agreement, and to withhold all future payments to the District, and/or seek recouping payments that have already been made in connection with this Project.

Thank you for consideration of the recommendation. The same language should be voted by the Building Committee as well.

It should be noted that we do not believe there is an impact on the approvals that have been secured from the voters in support of the Project due to schedule delays, redesign efforts and or budget concerns noted in the June 26th MSBA memorandum, as we have not extended our original schedule or incurred actual cost overruns, nor is there an anticipation that we will be seeking additional funds from the Towns for the project as defined in the MSBA Project Funding Agreement, Feb 3 2012. 2012